
Hawkeye Bike Club 
Executive Board Meeting 

Good Shepherd Evangelical Lutheran Church 
Monday, May 18, 2015 at 7:00PM 

The President called the meeting to order at 7:00PM with the following members 
present: Bill Cummings (President),  Sue Henderson (Secretary),  Dave 
Benderson (RAGBRAI),  Gary Roling ( Treasurer), Mark Dimke (Touring 
Director),  Doug Henry (Membership ), Baoli Yang (Vice President),  Diane 
Potter (SwineTrek), and Denise Potter (Webmaster). 

Secretary’s Report:  The minutes were read by Sue and approved with a 
correction of insurance limits.  

Treasurer’s Report:  Gary read the monthly treasurers report.  Gary has received 
four advance payments for jerseys.  Six are needed for an order.. 
  
Webmaster Report:  The ride photos are current on the website.  Members can 
add pictures to the Facebook page themselves.   

Swine Trek:  June 6 is the date set for this years event.  Diane needs volunteers 
for rest stops, desserts and sag drivers. 

Ragbrai:  Dave brought a sample rain poncho to show as the RAGBRAI 
memento.  150 will be purchased at $2.56 each and will be distributed at Ragbrai 
and Swine Trek.  Microtech towels are still being considered.  The rate for the 
Ragbrai bus going west on Saturday will be $2295.00 and  the return trip will be 
$1000.00.  The 12 passenger van has been rented.  There were two cancellations 
with one being filled and availability on the other.  Shower improvements are still 
being tested.   

Touring Report:  Rides are going well.  The recent out of town ride at Raccoon 
River Trail was well received.  The Holy Toledo ride registration form is on the 
website.  At this time, eight rooms have been reserved.  Ride leader sheets were 
discussed stressing a one time sign up for non members, verbiage enlarged for 
better reading, instructions to provide information to Doug, and leaders having 
membership sheets available on rides. Also, further discussion is needed on how 
to deal with ride leader failures.   
  
Membership Report: Doug handed out current spreadsheet for member points.  
Baoli will double check Doug's stats as a back up.  Denise will add a link to the 



website for member viewing.  Volunteer opportunities were filled.  We had a 
thank you from the Y on the Y2Y run participation.   The board agreed that Doug 
is doing a great job handling the accumulation of points !  

Old Business:  The 2015 membership form, hard copy and electronic have been 
completed.   

New Business:  A suggestion was made to organize a chili ride sometime in 
September or October, possibly a noon ride with supper in the evening.   Roy 
Watkins's wife has contacted Dave Turzai about memorial fund money to be given 
to HBA.  Further input is needed to decide where this money should be used.  Roy 
was a past member that some in the club remember. 
                                                                                                    

The meeting was adjourned at 8:25 PM.  The next meeting is scheduled for June 8, 7:00 
PM at the Good Shepherd Lutheran Church, Cedar Rapids. 

Respectfully submitted, 
Sue Henderson 
Secretary 

  

  


